HARWICH COMMUNITY CENTER

FACILITIES COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

July 8, 2016

10:00 AM

Members present: Lee Culver, Brian Power, Ralph Smith, Sean Libby

Also present: Carolyn Carey, Community Center Director, Selectman Angelo LaMantia, Bill Galvin, Richard Gunderson

1. Meeting was called to order at 10:00 AM.

2. Brian Power made a motion to approve the Facilities Committee meeting minutes from June 10, 2016. The motion was seconded by Ralph Smith. The motion passed unanimously.

3. Ralph Smith gave the report from the Council on Aging. He reported that the COA is hosting a picnic for volunteers on August 5, 2016. He also reiterated information he presented at the June Committee meeting regarding the upcoming seminar about various senior housing options to be held on September 26, 2016. Further, the Council on Aging board members are planning to take a vote concerning whether they will take a public stance about using the Harwich Middle School for senior housing.

4. Lee Culver gave the report from the Recreation Department. He indicated that summer programs are in full swing. The beaches are up and running and the summer camp programs are going well.

5. Public Hearing regarding rules, regulations, and fees for for-profit groups seeking to reserve space in the Community Center.

A. Brian Power read the proposal regarding room use fee increases for for-profit groups for FY 17 at 10:07 AM.

B. After reading the proposal, discussion about the fee increase was opened to all in attendance. Mr. Gunderson asked for clarification regarding a time limit for use by for-profit groups. Ms. Carey responded that there would be a three hour time limit for groups falling under the for-profit category.

C. There was no further discussion and the public hearing was closed.

D. Brian Power made a motion which was seconded by Ralph Smith to accept the proposal as written. The Committee voted to accept the proposal unanimously.

E. Following the vote, Selectman LaMantia asked Ms. Carey to follow up to ensure the new policy followed procurement laws and to determine whether anything needs to go out to bid.

6. Old Business

A. The Community Center received a request from Bert’s Vegan Foods to use the Community Center kitchen. They have since found other space and have withdrawn their request.

B. The request from Chris Dynega regarding use of the Community Center for Ayurvedic classes was discussed further and Mr. Dynega was present to answer questions. He clarified he is now only seeking to use a room at the Community Center once per week rather than three times per week. The Committee asked that Mr. Dynega get liability insurance prior to beginning classes at the Center to comply with building policy. Sean Libby made a motion which was seconded by Brian Power to allow the Ayurvedic classes at the Community Center.
C. The Community Center Room Use forms were updated to include several additional questions for groups and individuals seeking to reserve Center space. These additional questions ask whether the requestor will need the podium/microphone, the projector, or the TV/DVD player. They also include additional questions for the front desk staff receiving the application to note whether a deposit is required and received for things such as use of the projector or use of the kitchen, as well as whether the deposit has been returned. A motion was made by Ralph Smith and seconded by Brian Power to accept the new room use forms. The motion passed and will be implemented immediately both at the Community Center front desk and on the Community Center online reservation application.
D. Ms. Carey shared Police Chief Guilmette’s comments on the Community Center Emergency/Disaster plan she had submitted to him for review. Updates to the plan based on his feedback will be ready to present and review at the next Facilities Committee meeting.

7. New Business

A. Sean Libby provided building updates and indicated that he had concerns regarding the Community Center HVAC.

B. Sean Libby shared with the Committee that the Center generator had been fixed since the last Committee meeting.

C. The Committee wanted to acknowledge that July 8, 2016 was John Eldridge’s last day and wanted to thank him for all of the invaluable work that he has done for the Community Center.

8. Director’s Update

A. Ms. Carey is looking to reschedule groups that have reserved space at the Community Center on November 8, 2016 to the Harwich Middle School, as the Community Center will only be open on that date for the 2016 General Election. This special accommodation will be to benefit groups that need to meet on that date.

B. Ms. Carey updated the Committee about the upcoming Community Yard Sale that will be held on August 6, 2016 from 9:00 AM to 1:00 PM at Brook’s Park (rain location: Community Center Gymnasium). There have been over 20 people who have signed up thus far and more continue to do so each day.

C. The flag display project for the MacAskill family on June 23, 2016 was a great success. The Community Center received a thank you note from the MacAskill family. Lee Culver read the note for the Committee.

D. The Community Center was evaluated by the federal passport agency on June 23, 2016 as an acceptance facility, as were passport acceptance agents Carolyn Carey and Samantha Estabrook. They are awaiting the results of the evaluation.
E. The Elder Services contract regarding the status of the Community Center as a Meals on Wheels site for the current fiscal year (FY 17) was signed. The Facilities Committee asked Ms. Carey to bring the contract to the next meeting to begin reviewing for next year.

9. Other

A. Ms. Carey shared with the Committee that Toni Hollingsworth was seeking to work as the head volunteer of the rose garden. Ms. Hollingsworth has submitted a plan for how to improve the quality and care of the rose garden. A motion was made by Ralph Smith and seconded by Sean Libby to accept Ms. Hollingsworth as head volunteer and the motion passed. The Committee stated that it was happy she will be spearheading the care of the rose garden going forward.

B. Lee Culver asked Ms. Carey to invite the Director of Highways and Maintenance to the next Committee meeting to get additional information and clarification regarding the Community Center sprinklers and irrigation system.

C. Selectman LaMantia made an announcement that the Town Clerk needs all reappointed Facilities Committee members to be sworn in. He also indicated that the Committee needs to take attendance at all meetings. The Board of Selectmen will be reviewing these two matters.
10. The next meeting is scheduled for August 12, 2016 at 10:00 AM.

11. The meeting was adjourned at 10:45 AM.
